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Principal’s Report

It was so nice to see so many families at the Whole
School Assembly on Friday. Congratulations to those
students who received awards and to Year 1/2 on your
performance. | have found myself singing the Boom
Chikka Boom song all weekend.

Learning is the main focus at our school, but we are
fortunate to be able to offer our students a range of
different opportunities to challenge themselves. This
is reflected in the different activities taking place in our school this week. As
| mentioned on Friday, making the most of every opportunity we have is so
important. | am keen to catch up with some students this week and hear
the short term plans you have created so as you can be the best version of
youl!

This Wednesday we will be taking part in National Simultaneous Story Time.
This is an annual event held by the Australian Library and Information
Association. This is a celebration of Australian authors and illustrators in
which a range of books are read at the same time all over the Country, be it
in libraries, homes or schools. We look forward to being a part of this event
and | can't wait to hear the stories!

This week we continue to have a lot of sport on the calendar. The District
Cross Country event is on Friday, with lots of Primary and Secondary
students attending. Good luck to all competitors. | am sure you will
represent us with pride by following our school values of respect, resilience
and honesty.

We will also be supporting the Salvation Army’s Red Shield Appeal this
week. During values and sport time this week, we will have some Secondary
students participate in the door knock, and we will host an out of uniform
day next Monday 30 May. Please see details later in the newsletter.

Bianca Horne
Relieving Principal
23 May 2022



PBL Rewards

Well done to Year 5 and Year 3/4 who have reached their PBL token
counts. They will be celebrating with the following rewards -

Year 5 will have a Mufti Day on Wednesday 25 May.
Year 3/4 will have a Pyjama Day on Thursday 26 May.

Miss Evans and Miss Greenlees

Expression of Interest - HSC Presiding Officer

Ariah Park Central School are seeking expressions of interest for the HSC
Presiding Officer. This is a paid position, requiring staff to supervisor the HSC
Exams from 12 October until 7 November 2022.

The following restrictions on eligibility for employment exist:

« A person who has a child or near relative sitting the 2022 Higher School
Certificate Examinations cannot be appointed as Presiding Officer.

. Clerical staff, casual, relief, part-time or permanent teachers employed
at Ariah Park Central School cannot be appointed as Presiding Officer.

« Avalid and current NSW Working with Children’s Check is essential.

For more information and a copy of the EOI criteria please email
bianca.hornec@det.nsw.edu.au or call 69741105.




Red Shield Appeal

On Monday 30 May APCS will be running a sausage sizzle at lunch time to
raise money for the Red Shield Appeal. Sausage sandwiches will be $2.00.

Students are also encouraged to wear red on the day and bring a gold
coin donation.

Volunteer Parent Readers

Parent reading will commence in Week 6 for Kindergarten-Year 2 at 2.30-
3pm Monday-Thursday. Please let classroom teachers or the office know of
your availability if you wish to volunteer your time. Please note you do not
need to have a child in infants to volunteer, we'd love to see as many
volunteers as possible get involved and help boost reading in our school.

Miss James & Mrs Anderson




Whole School Assembly

Student of the Month
Congratulations to James who was awarded the Student of the Month for
May 2022 at last Friday's Whole School Assembly.

James’ certificate cited:

Always ready to apply himself in all subjects.

Works quietly and consistently.

Supportive of peers in the classroom and playground.

Polite and well mannered.

Outstanding participation and results in sporting events, cross
country and athletics carnival.

Involvement in extra curricular activities including being a member of
SRC.

PBL Certificates

Congratulations to the following students who were awarded their PBL
Certificates at the Whole School Assembly on Friday.

PBL Bronze Certificate

Aymee Geers Anna Chalmers Grace Van Gerwen
George Rodway Jake Buerckner Georgia-Kitty Watkin
Evie Tidd Brodie Eccles Nashelle Rogers
Darcy Bell Finn Leiper Myles-Cody Fletcher
Isla Davey Hayden Walsh Makaela Carless

Ben Donoghue Macey Kenworthy Sinead Rogers

Gus Chalmers Charlotte Penfold Hayley Derrick
James Tidd Savannah Ross

PBL Silver Certificate
Liam Edis
Ruby Prentice



Whole School Assembly

Certificate

Ruby Prentice
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Congratulations Year 1/2 on your performance at our whole school
assembly. What a fantastic job you guys did. | could tell you had been
practicing really hard and you looked fantastic in your costumes.

Well done to all of our Year 3 and Year 5 students on completing NAPLAN.
We are very proud of your efforts. You completed all tests to the best of
your ability. Amazing!

A reminder for all students to be wearing school uniform each day.
Miss James and myself really enjoyed visiting all of the classrooms this
week and loved seeing the wonderful learning that you are doing in the

classroom room. Thank you for having us.

Good luck to all of our students who are competing in Coolamon at the
District Cross Country Carnival on Friday.

Good luck to Cooper Herden who is competing as part of the Riverina
team at the NSW PSSA AFL Championships this week.

No matter if you are completing learning tasks or representing Ariah Park
in sport we are proud of you taking on opportunities. Just like Ms Horne
said at our Whole School Assembly ‘Be the best version of you that you
can be'.

Have a great Week 5.

Mrs Anderson



End of Year Excursion

Students in Years 3 to 11 will have the opportunity to attend Camp
Wombaroo for their annual excursion. This is in the beautiful Southern

Highlands near Wollongong.

Over 3 days, students get to partake in a variety of engaging and varied
adventure activities including, abseiling, orienteering, bushwalking,

canoeing, high ropes courses, raft building, tree climbing experiences.
The cost for this excursion will be $345.00 per student.

Students will be departing from school on Monday 12 December at 7am
and will be arriving back at school on Wednesday 14 December at

approximately epm.

Further information about what to bring and will be sent out closer to

the date of the excursion.

Medications

Any child that requires medication whilst on the excursion must have a
Medications Permission form filled in and sent back to the front office
prior to going on the excursion. A medication schedule needs to be
developed to ensure that each child receives their medication at the
correct time. This includes any medication your child takes whether a
prescription is required or not. All medication must be provided to Miss
Melissa Saffy on the morning of the excursion. If we do not have the
correct permission form completed, your child will be unable to take the
medication on the excursion. Please contact the Front Office if you

require this form.
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End of Year Excursion - Payment Plan

Please contact the Front Office if you have any questions or if you require

a prolonged payment plan. Payments can be made by cash or cheque at

the Front Office or made via ‘POP” (Parent Online Payment) by visiting

the school website.

Due By Details Amount
Week 6, Term 2 Deposit $25
Week 7, Term 2 Instalment 1 $20
Week 8, Term 2 Instalment 2 $20
Week 9, Term 2 Instalment 3 $20
Week 10, Term 2 Instalment 4 $20
Week 1, Term 3 Instalment 5 $20
Week 2, Term 3 Instalment 6 $20
Week 3, Term 3 Instalment 7 $20
Week 4, Term 3 Instalment 8 $20
Week 5 Term 3 Instalment 9 $20
Week 6, Term 3 Instalment 10 $20
Week 7, Term 3 Instalment 11 $20
Week 8, Term 3 Instalment 12 $20
Week 9, Term 3 Instalment 13 $20
Week 10, Term 3 Instalment 14 $20
Week 1, Term 4 Instalment 15 $20
Week 2, Term 4 Final Payment $20
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Junior Jets Netball v Narrandera @ Narrandera

Under Tls -

Off the back of a forfeit from Griffith White and a bye the U1l's girls wasted
no time regrouping. They came out firing all over the court and before we
could blink they were up 8-0 at the first break. No changes were made to
let the girls settle into their positions and capitalise on the momentum. At
half time the lead had extended to 13-2. It was music to the managers ears
when Lil Perry was told, after her brilliant hands over defence, she'd be in
WD for the 3rd quarter in a row, she replied "l love WD"! Ruby Cochrane was
injected into the game with fresh legs and didn't blink an eye at the task at
hand to continue the attacking command to an 18-3 lead at 3/4 time. Kudos
to Hannah Maxwell for travelling to Narrandera on her rostered week off to
support her team, a late withdrawal meant she super subbed bringing her
reliable attacking game to the last quarter.

The girls finished 25-5. BOC $10 Bowling Club award went to Lucy
Buerckner with a strong game in the circle, her height was no
disadvantage using her fast feet to get front position. Jerilderie Vet Clinic
Canteen Award for Players Player went to Poppi Frater, for a full game in
GK, she had eyes for the ball creating a heap of turnovers, touches and
chase downs.

The girls should be very proud of their efforts, it was a beautiful display of
playing together as a team. The work they are putting in at training is
paying off. They'll look to continue their winning form against Temora at
Ariah Park next week, get around them!

Under 13s -

Game 1

Jets 2 def by Narrandera Blue 28

Tough game for the girls to start the day in Narrandera on Saturday. The
girls tried hard but Narrandera were on fire.

Lana King won $10 Bowling club award, she never gave up in shooter
against a very strong Narrandera defence.

Kacey Eldridge got the Jerilderie Vets canteen award. She was under
pressure for the whole game in defence.
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Game 2

Jets 11 def by Narrandera Gold 29

Our second game at Narrandera was another tough game but the girls
were able to pull together as a team & put up a great fight.

Jorja Reilly won $10 Bowling club award, she played a great game in WD &
GS, scoring a few goals!

Ruby Prentice got the Jerilderie Vets canteen award. She consistently tries
hard no matter where she is on the court!

Under 15s -

This weeks game was against Narrandera. The game started out fast and
caught us on the back foot being down by 5 at the end of the first quarter.
The girls played one of their best quarters this season in the second quarter.
The defenders were getting strong rebounds, the centre court played with
determination getting lots of tips and providing options for the shooters on
the circle. Strong moving in the circle and great shooting meant we were
able to outscore Narrandera this quarter meant we were back in the game
now only 2 goals behind going in to the half time break. Unfortunately the
game went Narrandera’s way in the second half even though the girls
continued fighting for possession and not giving up. Final score 26-42.

Maya played a strong game in defence positioning well for rebounds to
receive the BOC Bowling Club $10 award today. Josie had a great game in
shooting, led well and was voted players player and received the Jerilderie
Vet Clinic $10 Canteen award.

Junior Jets Football v Narrandera @ Narrandera
Under 1l’s

Northern Jets U/11s Versus Narrandera

The day started at a frantic pace in our match against a much bigger faster
Narrandera side, with the Jets showing some great tackling and
shepherding skills. But the physically bigger Narrandera side were able to
kick away and lead by 17 points at the first break.

Coach Prentice got the team to ask themselves for a lift and every single
player on the field did.
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Whilst Narrandera were able to kick two goals in every quarter, they didn't
get it easy, with Hayden Walsh at full back giving a solid effort all day, Archie
Foster, as captain tried hard all day and the whole back line being
pressured all day did a fantastic job.

In the end Narrandera ran out winners 8.13.61 to the Jets 0.2.2

We had some really solid games by all players and the awards could have
gone to any one of the whole team. Josh Davies, Leo Furphy, and Fletcher
Davey all gave their everything and left nothing in the tank.

Award winners this week were: Bryce Spreading $10 award Hayden Walsh,
Ardlethan/Ariah Park Pharmacy Socks award Jim Donoghue, Kurralea Stud
$10 Canteen award Archer Meehan and Wongajong Ag $10 award Finn
Leiper.

Under 13’s

Our boys came up against an in form Narrandera team on Saturday and
from the opening bounce it was clear this week would be a four quarter
battle.

Kicking into the wind in the first term the Jets found themselves defending
a lot of the ball, but despite conceding a few early goals, they managed a
couple of late goals of their own. With the wind the Jets managed a few
quick goals thanks to the boot of Seth and Bradley, however every goal we
scored was soon matched by a smart and well trained Narrandera team. In
the end despite a commendable effort by all the Jets player’s, Narrandera
proved to be the better team on the day.

Seth Marinkovic had a great day in front of the goals to claim the $10
Kurralea canteen award. Seaton Crouch chased hard all day to claim the $10
Wongajong award. Jasmin Cassidy had her best game for the year with a
number of solid tackles to pick up the Ariah Park Hardware $10 award,
while the ever reliable Henry Prentice took a truck load of intercept marks
to earn himself a new pair of socks sponsored by the Mirrool Hotel.

Final score was Jets 5.4.31 defeated by Narrandera 11.5.71

This week we are at home to Temora in an all day affair which should be a
big day.

Come on Jets
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Calendar

Red Shield
Appeal - Red Day

Primary

Netball Schools AFL Trials

Cup

RAP Parent/ Primary Zone Secondary Zone
Teacher Athletics Carnival | Athletics Carnival
Interviews via @ Barellan @ Barellan
Zoom

RAP Netball & Girls Rugby 7's District

Cross Country

Canteen

Canteen

Upcoming Calendar Events: School Fete -30 June

Canteen Roster

Friday 27 May:
Friday 3 June:

Kylie O’Shea & Katrina Ballantyne

ARIAH PARK CENTRAL SCHOOL

1 Harrison Street Ariah Park NSW 2665

PO Box 56 Ariah Park NSW 2665

Principal’s Email: bianca.horne6@det.nsw.edu.au

Website: https://ariahpark-c.schools.nsw.gov.au

Principal: Bianca Horne
Mobile: 0428 366 294 (Bianca)
Phone: 02 6974 1105
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